
  

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                           June 15, 2021 

Contact:  Rep. Calvin Callahan                                                                                                         (608) 266-7694 

 

Rep. Callahan Statement on LGRF Relief Funding Deadline 
35th Assembly District could lose out on $3,624,358.05 in federal funding if municipalities miss Friday deadline 

 

[Madison, WI] – About 1,200 Wisconsin municipalities are eligible to receive Local Government Recovery Funds 

(LGRF) through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) and have not yet filed. The deadline is this Friday, June 18, 

2021. Authorized uses of the funds are as follows: 

 To support public health expenditures 

 Address negative economic impacts caused by the public health emergency 

 Replace lost public sector revenue 

 Provide premium pay for essential workers 

 Invest in water, sewer, and broadband infrastructure 

Rep. Calvin Callahan (R-Tomahawk) made the following statement regarding the allocation of these funds: 

“This funding could have a huge impact on many communities in the 35th Assembly District,” said Rep. Callahan. “In 

making calls to those who have not applied yet, the issue I’m hearing is that they simply aren’t aware that there is this pile 

of money up for grabs. I encourage any municipality in the district that has not yet applied, please do so as soon as 

possible. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact my office.” 

Attached is a list of the municipalities in the 35th Assembly District that have not yet applied for the LGRF funds. The 

Wisconsin Department of Revenue’s (DOR) ARPA – Local Fiscal Recovery Funds web page can be found here. In 

addition to contacting Rep. Callahan’s office, any questions may also be directed to the DOR at 

DORLocalRecoveryFunds@wisconsin.gov or (608) 266-2772. 

### 

The 35th Assembly District includes all of Lincoln County and portions of Langlade, Marathon, Oneida, and Shawano 

Counties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.revenue.wi.gov/Pages/SLF/ARPA.aspx
mailto:DORLocalRecoveryFunds@wisconsin.gov


  

 
 

Municipality Total ARPA 

Allocation 

Town Of Ackley $53,380.96 

Town Of Antigo $143,919.26 

Town Of Elcho $125,706.93 

Town Of Neva $91,584.99 

Town Of Norwood $93,050.35 

Town Of Parrish $9,315.50 

Town Of Peck $35,377.97 

Town Of Price $23,131.75 

Town Of Upham $66,883.21 

Town Of Vilas $23,864.43 

City Of Antigo $812,960.66 

Town Of Birch $61,963.78 

Town Of Corning $90,956.97 

Town Of Harding $38,727.37 

Town Of Harrison $84,467.52 

Town Of King $88,549.60 

Town Of Merrill $308,039.56 

Town Of Pine River $185,996.02 

Town Of Rock Falls $63,533.81 

Town Of Russell $69,290.58 

Town Of Schley $96,609.08 

Town Of Scott $149,571.36 

Town Of Skanawan $40,088.06 

Town Of Somo $11,199.54 

Town Of Tomahawk $43,332.78 

Town Of Berlin $98,807.12 

Town Of Hamburg $98,493.11 

Town Of Harrison $39,041.37 

Town Of Hewitt $67,197.21 

Town Of Plover $71,697.96 

Town Of Enterprise $31,714.57 

Town Of Little Rice $31,923.91 

Town Of Schoepke $40,402.06 

Town Of Almon $60,184.42 

Town Of Aniwa $55,579.00 

Town Of Hutchins $62,487.13 

Village Of Birnamwood $81,850.81 

Village Of Bowler $30,353.88 

Village Of Mattoon $43,123.44 

 


